NEW CUMBERLAND YOUTH BASEBALL ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF June 10, 2021
The meeting of the New Cumberland Youth Baseball Association was called to order on June 10, 2021 the following members were present:  Paul Richie, Gary Shirley, Julie Drabenstadt, Greg Verbosky, Jeremy Hoke and Jamie Ellenberger.
1.
Recognition of Visitors:  Josh Stahlman, Gary A Smith, Todd Paradine, Jennifer Paradine, Andrew Ellenberger and Michael Cerulli.
2.
Secretary Report.  The minutes of May 13, 2021 were presented for approval.  Greg Verbosky made the motion to accept the minutes. The motion was seconded by Julie Drabenstadt and passed.aasHaas
3.
Health & Welfare.  Julie Drabenstadt said that West Shore Talent is looking for volunteers.

4.
League Correspondence.  
a. Incoming Correspondence.  Gary Shirley reported that he received an email from Scott Miller about a Halifax 12U Tournament.  He said he forwarded the email to Paul Richie.  He decided not to enter the tournament because it was a Little League Tournament.
b.
Outgoing Correspondence.  None.
5.
Treasurer’s Report.  Greg Verbosky presented the Treasurer’s Report for the period May 1, 2021
to June 8, 2021.  He reported a balance as of June 8, 2021 in our checking account of $11,200.40.   Jeremy Hoke made the motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  The motion was seconded by Julie Drabenstadt passed.
6.
Association Business.
a. Fields, Facilities and Equipment.
(1) Field Upkeep over the Summer.  Paul Richie said do not forget Borough Park.
(2) Hillside – Paul Richie said that CCYBA will take care of McClay Field at Hillside for their tournament the weekend of 7/10-7/11.
b. Spring 2021 feedback.  T-Ball – Gary A Smith said the kids had a good time and the coaches had a good time.  There was a problem with attention span.  Jamie Ellenberger said there seems to be a lack of respect for female coaches whether they are a head coach or an assistant coach.  Todd Paradine said that we need to hold on to the kids we have and go on from there.  Pony – Jeremy Hoke said that he enjoyed playing inter league games and he had good coaches.  He also said that we need to revisit the rules for the Spring Season.  Minor – Everything went well and the kids had a good time.  Major -  Greg Verbosky said that there was a problem getting kids in the ball game when you had 15 kids on a team.
c. Spring 2021 Tournaments.

(1) 7U – 6/7 thru 6/11 – Borough Park Jeremy Hoke said that went well considering the rain.
(2) NCYBA will provide medals.

(3) NCYBA will not participate in CCYBA 7U tournament.
(4) 6/12 & 6/13 – UA host 10U rec tournament.
(5) 6/12 & 6/13 – Manchester host 12U rec tournament.
(6) Ripken District Weekends:

(a) 10U – 6/19 – Manchester Host
(b) 12U – 6/19 – CD Host

d. New Board Members.  The following guests which to be considered for board membership.
(1) Greg Verbosky nominated Gary A Smith to the New Cumberland Youth Baseball Association Board of Directors for a term that expires in September 2022.  The motion was seconded by Jeremy Hoke and passed.
(2) Jamie Ellenberger nominated Andrew Ellenberger to the New Cumberland Youth Baseball Association Board of Directors for a term that expires in September 2022.  The motion was seconded by Jeremy Hoke and passed.

(3) Jeremy Hoke nominated Todd Paradine to the New Cumberland Youth Baseball Association Board of Directors for a term that expires in September 2022.  The motion was seconded by Gary Shirley and passed.

(4) Julie Drabenstadt said that Jeremy Hoke did an excellent job writing the letter for New Board Members.

e. Trophies – Bob Beshore Award.  Paul Richie said that it would be presented to Tiger Zebrowski this weekend.
f. Fall Ball.  Jeremy Hoke said that he would be the Commissioner.  Talked about maybe doing some ads for Fall Ball Signups.  Had a general discussion.  We will start registration for Fall Ball on Monday, June 14, 2021.
g. Pre-T-Ball Program for Fall.  It will be for 4 ½ to 6 years old and Jamie Ellenberger will handle it.
g.
Fundraising – Julie Drabenstadt.
(1) All Star Sub Sale.  We made a $694.00 Profit.
(2) Burger King – waiting to hear back.
(3) Sweet Frog – no response.
h. T-Ball Guidelines.  We will refresh them for the fall.

i. Open Discussion.  Jennifer Paradine wanted to know if we could send a thank you letter to one of the youth that helped them this season.  Todd Paradine will write the letter and Gary Shirley will put it on letterhead and sent it out.  Michael Cerulli wanted to know if we could get the flagpole moved at Borough Park.  We would have to get permission from the Borough.  Todd Paradine wanted to know what the Ripken Boundaries were between Cedar Cliff and New Cumberland.  Julie Drabenstadt said that it was a handshake between 2 former Presidents.
7.
Business for Future Consideration.  None.

8.  
Motion to adjourn.  Jeremy Hoke made the motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Greg Verbosky and passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:50 PM.  THERE WILL BE NO JULY BOARD MEETING.  The next meeting will be on Thursday, August 12, 2021 at 7:30 PM at New Cumberland First Church of God, 323 Reno Avenue, New Cumberland, Pa in the Fellowship Hall.

Respectfully Submitted,
Gary Shirley, Secretary

